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The President’s Message  

As I wish to say Happy 
Spring to all! 

 

The evenings are longer 
so more work can get 
done. 

I have a few reminders to everyone in the club.  
1. I know everyone wants to get together outside.  I have 

met with Tess Gladhill and Wesley Grove Church.  
May 18 or June 1, dinner meeting.  I will let you 
know for sure the details on which or 
both.  Remember, 
       Bring your smile under your mask, 
       Bring your own food and drink, 
       Dessert will be provided, 
       Provided will be table cloths, cups, plates, 
napkins, maybe music, and a few games. 

2. Shred fest is May 1, 2021.  Sign up to help Joe 
Howerton between 8:45am and 12:15pm 

3. Don’t forget to support Charlie Hertel with our 
upcoming May 6 and 7th Blood Drive. 

4. May 4th is first dinner meeting via Zoom at 
6:45pm. Discussion about childhood cancer. 

5. Board meeting is May 12, 2021.  We could meet at 
the church picnic tables for board if you wish as 
well. 

6. Virtual MD22 Convention being held 
from May 20-22, 2021, registration 
is open. 

          QL Carol 
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QL CAROL’S POEM FOR MAY  
In 2021 we have been working with this 
Pandemic for way too long! 
It is time for us to serve brightly together 
again singing a new song. 
Wayne got us an approval so we could White 
Cane at various places. 
Looked forward to my selected spot and 
hoped I could see your faces. 
  
Let us not forget that Damascus Lions has 
been around for 75 years. 
What more can we do to serve others who 
have acquired more tears. 
Damascus Help on Saturday showed a line 
outside waiting to get in. 
What are they needing? Shall I stop to ask? 
What gives them a Win. 
  
I can only imagine what their needs could 
have been, baby in arms. 
I simply drove home, with all my groceries 
and not too many charms. 
That line was long, but they patiently waited, 
what are they needing. 
President of Lions is never easy.  Please help 
me out, I’m still pleading. 
  
Remember it is our 75th year.  Shall we simply 
sing dance and praise, 
or should additional new requirements in our 
community be raised. 
I should have stopped.  Maybe I could have 
shown some Lions Love. 
I know each and every one of you will serve 
as you look way above. 
  
Thank you for being my team mates as we 
lead our Damascus Club. 
I have learned more from you and what it 
means to be involved. 
Keep up the good work and never, ever forget 
that you are a Lion. 
Serve in every way you can, don’t ever forget 
how hard we are trying. 
  
Thank you all so very much. 
  

A few quotes to share to know that we care. 
“Where there is a need, there is a Lion”- Lions 
100 Tell-a-thon. 
“Not what you gathered but what you 
scattered”- Mary Travis 
“Kindness Matters” 
Let’s have some more fun. 
  
QL Carol 
  

APRIL EVENTS 

ROAD CLEANUP- April 10 
6 members of the Damascus Lions Club did a 
road cleanup of our adopted road, Valley Park 
Drive on Saturday April 10, 2021.  We collected 
three large bags of garbage. Nothing exciting or 
unusual was found.  I want to thank following 
Lions who participated in the event. Queen Lion 
Carol Stone, Lion Wayne Marr, Lion Chris 
Fletcher, Lion Ray Molesworth and Lion Barbara 
Barry and one partner possible new member, Bob 
Ippolito. 
Lion Tony Barry 
 

 

Damascus White Cane Days 
Congratulations! Including the receipts at the 
Shred Fest, and a special donation, we raised a 
total of $3,250.39 over the four days of our Spring 
White Cane fundraiser. At Safeway and CVS for 
three days, we received $1,585.69, for a shift 
average of $65.02. Absolutely every shift was 
important to our total. We had twenty-four 
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dedicated Damascus Lions performing storefront 
collections over twenty-nine two-hour shifts. Out 
of thirty scheduled shifts, we had only one shift 
uncovered. Lions Charlie and Carol Stone tossed 
another $300 into the pot to bring us up to 
$1,885.69. Then, along came Saturday’s White 
Cane collection at the Shred Fest: an additional 
whopping $1,364.70!  
Think the word: “Lion” in front of every name in 
the article! As always, special thanks go to our 
White Cane committee members who served as 
Managers of the Day: Del Mayhew and Tom 
Jackson. And thanks also go to our money 
counters: George & Vi Hibbard, Tom Jackson, 
and Del Mayhew. But the biggest thanks always 
go to our twenty-four storefront-collection Lions 
listed below. 
Special Recognitions: 
The Over-$100-in-One-Shift Award goes to: 
- Bob Newlin and wife Colleen, who at Safeway 

on Friday afternoon collected $117.26! Other 
Lions collected over $100 across multiple 
shifts. 

The Bert Lahr Lion Courage Award goes to: 
- Chris Fletcher, who worked three Safeway 

shifts AND collected nearly all the funds at 
the Shred Fest; and 

- Sue Suddath, who risked life and limb during 
her CVS shift, as a customer ran over the 
curb near her station and stopped just short 
of plowing over her! 

Storefront Lions: 
Here is the list of Damascus Lions who gave of 
their time for one or more storefront collection 
shifts (multiple shifts in parentheses): 
Aghamalian(2!), B. Barry, Fletcher(3!), Gladhill, 
Gosnell, C. Hertel(2!), T. Hertel, Hibbard, M 
Holpuch, Howerton, B. Marr, W. Marr, Mayhew, 
Molesworth(2!), Newlin, Peters, Sain, J. Schwab, 
W. Schwab, Snapp, C. Stone, Ch. Stone, 
Suddath, Washington. Thank you, one and all 
storefront Lions! 
Lion Wayne Marr  

 
SHREDFEST- May 1 
The Damascus Shredfest was a great success. 
Nine Lions, a Damascus Leo and two additional 
Damascus High students enjoyed the beautiful 
weather while making sure the traffic flowed 
smoothly. There were 150 cars served with 
$1,359.30 raised for our White Cane Days! 

Thanks to WesBanco for their continued support 
in covering the cost for the shredding service 
provided by Cleancut Shredding. We look forward 
to our continued partnership going forward.  
Lion Joe Howerton 

 

 
Upcoming Events  
BLOOD DRIVE – May 6 & 7  
 
The Damascus Lions is having a blood drive at 
the Damascus Grace Fellowship Seventh Day 
Adventist Church on Thursday May 6th and 
Friday May 7th, 2021.This will be our first Lions 
blood drive for 2021 - 2022 year. We would like to 
thank Patty and the Damascus Grace 
Fellowship Seventh Day Adventist Church for 
sponsoring our blood drives for 2021 - 2022.We 
are looking for a few volunteers that can help set 
up the hall, put up signs, helped donors sign in, 
work the canteen and speak to our donors about 
our Lions Club. 
Our next blood drives are on Wednesday July 7th 
and Thursday July 8th 2021 from 10am to 
3:30pm. 
Thank You for you continued support of the 
Damascus Lions Blood program. 
Lion Charlie Hertel 
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Time to Celebrate 
May Birthdays: 
Warren Schwab  5/9 
Frederick Manuel  5/10 
Wayne Marr   5/19* 
John Washington  5/24  
Joe Howerton    5/25 
Sue Suddath    5/26* 
Joann Woodson  5/26  
Nick Holpuch    5/27 
Rahul Suthar    5/30 
 
*Significant Birthday 
Partners in Service 
Barbara Aghamalian (Vahe) 5/21 
Marcia Allen (Anthony) 5/23 
 
May Anniversaries: 
Tammy & Charlie Hertel 5/2 (33 yrs) 
Anthony & Marcia Allen 5/12 
Julie & Tom Sain   5/14 (6 yrs) 
 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
 
Sat. May 1 - 9am-noon, Shredfest @ 
Damascus UMC  
 
Tues. May 4 - 6:30pm, Membership meeting 
via Zoom 
 
Thur.-Fri., May 6-7 - 10am-3:30pm, Blood Drive 
@ Grace Fellowship Church 
 
Wed. May 12 - 6:30pm, Board meeting via 
Zoom 
 
Tues. May 18 - 6:30pm, Membership meeting 
via Zoom- Youth Night 
 
 

Lion's Tale 
Monthly publication 

 of The Lions Club of Damascus 
P.O. Box 267 

Damascus, MD 20872-2250 
         Damascus Lions Web Site: 

       http://www.damascuslions.org 
          Damascus Lions Facebook 

                http://www.Facebook.com/DamascusLions 
                  

 
 
     Attention All Members!!  

PLEASE check your roster book 
entries and send any updates to 
Tom Jackson by May 20!!! 

 wtjackson@alumni.UNC.edu  

 



 

 

Damascus Heritage Society News Article about our 75th! 

 


